Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council

9 Beech Grove, Warminster, Wiltshire, BA12 0AB Tel: 01985 213436

Chairman: Councillor Angus Neish Clerk Mrs Sarah Jeffries MILCM

All Parish Council Meetings are open to the Public and Press 
Tuesday 11th November 2014

To All Members of Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council

Dear Councillor, 

You are summoned to a meeting of Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council, at Maiden Bradley Village Hall on Tuesday 11th November 2014 at 7.30pm. The meeting will consider the items set out below.

Before the meeting there will be a public session to enable the people of Maiden Bradley to ask questions of, and make comments, regarding the Parish Council. Questions not answered at this meeting will be answered in writing to the person asking the question, or may appear as an agenda item for the next meeting. Members of the public are asked to restrict their comments, and/or questions to three minutes.

Sarah Jeffries MILCM
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Parish Clerk




          
Wednesday 6th November 2014
 ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
7.30pm Public Question Time

This section (at the Chairman’s discretion may last up to 15 minutes) is not part of the formal meeting of the Council and minutes will not be produced. Public Bodies (admissions to meetings) Act 1960 s 1 extended by the LG Act 972 s 100.
Report from Unitary Councillor

Report from Rural Police Department 

Working Groups attendance re Swimming Pool 
Trustee’s attendance re Swimming Pool
Agenda

1. Acceptance of apologies for absence 
Schedule 12 of the Local Government Act 1972 requires a record to be kept of the members present and that this record form part of the minutes of the meeting. Members who cannot attend a meeting should tender apologies to the Parish Clerk as it is usual for the grounds upon which apologies are tendered also to be recorded. Under Section 85(1) of the Local Government Act1972, members present must decide whether the reason(s) for a member's absence are accepted.

2. Chairman’s announcements
3. Dispensations

Council is asked to discuss any written requests for dispensation the Clerk may have received from Councillors
4. To receive declarations of interests Local Authorities 

Declarations of Interest members to declare any interest they may have in agenda items that accord with the requirements of the relevant authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012 (SI 2012/1464) (NB this does not preclude any later declarations).

5. Exclusion of the Press and Public Standing Order #1c

The Parish Council may exercise their right to exclude the public and press by resolution from a closed meeting due to the confidential nature to be discussed pursuant to section 1(2) of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960.

6. To receive and sign the minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 14th October 2014 (Previously circulated) LGA 1972 Sch 12 para 41(1)
7. Planning 

14/09571/FUL


Location: Grange Farm Maiden Bradley Warminster BA12 7HX

Proposal: Retrospective application for retention of earth bund in field, creation of new access onto classified road.  Relocation of entrance gate & provision of piers, Erection of fencing to south of buildings

Council is asked to comment on the above planning application.
 

Any other planning applications received by the Clerk between the 30th October 2014 and 13th November 2014 will be discussed at this meeting. These applications can be viewed directly on the Wiltshire Council Website. 

8. Election Notice

Council is asked to note that the Clerk has informed Wiltshire Council and is waiting to receive the notices back to display in the parish re an Election request. There is a small delay as Wiltshire Council Officers are awaiting senior level decisions on dates for notices to be displayed.  It’s all to do with dates around Christmas should any by-elections be requested, so it’s not just specific to our parish, it’s a decision being made on all vacancy notifications they are receiving at present.
9. Parish Steward/Highways

Council is asked to discuss and compile a list of works required, of any items they have seen or had reported to them by parishioners, for the Community Day. These will then be reported to the Co-ordinator.
Council is asked to note that the Clerk has received updated Flood Risk information from Wiltshire Council, re ditch maintenance GPS Flood and asset identification, the parish emergency assistance scheme and repair and renewal grants available to properties where the interior of their home or business were damaged by flooding between December 2013 and March 2014. If Councillors or parishioners wish to obtain more information on the above please contact the Clerk direct.
10. Vodafone Sure Signal Technology  

Council is asked to note the reply from the Duke of Somerset re a project if a reply has been received by the date of the meeting.  

11. Defibrillator Project

Council is asked to inform the Clerk if it wishes for any other arrangements to be made for the Defibrillator Training evening. The Village Hall booking is confirmed and posters and advertising has been put up around the parish.
12. Knapp Fencing 

Council is asked to note that the project to repair the Knapp Fencing is still on going.

13. Recreational Area 
Swimming Pool 

Council is asked to discuss the Trustees and Working groups reports given during the public participation section at the start of the meeting.
Football Pitch

Council is asked to note Bruton United are still to get back to the Clerk following the reply sent to them, that they could use the football pitch. The Clerk has been informed that the person she had been corresponding with has been on holiday hence the delay.
Recreational Area Grounds Maintenance Tenders

Council is asked to discuss the quotation for 2015 supplied by the present grounds maintenance contractor.

Recreational Area Play Ground ROSPA Check, 
Council is asked to discuss the actions taken to correct the gate issue highlighted.

14. Trees Trust – Tree Pack Awarded

Council is asked to note that the Trees are to be delivered between the 3rd November and 7th November. A poster has been displayed in the village shop for parishioners to mark their suggested planting sites.
15. Listed Building Review

Council is asked to discuss the Clerks recommendations that she actions the Listed Building review as part of her development work. This will also enable the project to be completed off the parish plan actions list.
16. Community Litter Pick for 2015
Council is asked to hear an update from the Clerk.
17. Standing Orders, Financial Standing Orders update and Filming, Photography, Audio Recording and Social Media policies.

Standing Orders Draft Amendments
Council is asked to discuss and if agreed resolve the advised changes from NALC for item 3I see the below draft wording actioned in the Standing Orders:
Filming, Photographing, recording, broadcasting or transmitting the proceedings of a meeting by any means is permitted. A person may not orally report or comment about a meeting as it takes place if he is present at the meeting of a parish council or its committees but otherwise may:
A) Film, photograph or make an audio recording of a meeting;

B) use any other means for enabling persons not present to see or hear proceedings at a meeting of a parish council as it takes place or later.

C) Report or comment on the proceedings in writing during or after a meeting or orally report or comment after the meeting.
The draft will need to be resolved as the draft to be agreed and then resolved again at the next meeting to adopt as the Standing Orders.

Filming, Photography, Audio Recording and Social Media Policy
Council is asked to discuss and if approved resolve to use the attached draft policy which covers the filming, photographing, audio recording of public parish council and committee meetings. This policy gives guidelines to the public and Chairman. 
Financial Orders

Council is asked to discuss and if agreed resolve the use of the advised changes from NALC. See attached draft.
Council is also asked to discuss one of the recommendations that on a regular basis, at least once in each quarter, and at each financial year end, a member other than the Chairman shall be appointed to verify bank reconciliations (for all accounts) produced by the RFO. The member shall sign the reconciliations and the original bank statements (or similar document) as evidence of verification. This activity shall on conclusion be reported, including any exceptions, to and noted by the council.
Council is asked to appoint that person so that the Clerk can make arrangements for the accounts to be checked each quarter before a meeting by the person nominated.
18. Approval and signing of Parish Accounts for the month of October 2014.

Internal Audit Accounts & Audit Regulations 2003 reg 2

Council asked to approve the accounts for October 2014. 
 The Clerk has received the following notice from Wiltshire Council re the Precept.
Town/Parish Precepts 2015/2016

I am pleased to be able to provide you with your 2015/2016 Tax Base and top up support grant figures. These figures are being released approximately one month earlier than last year. 

In order for Wiltshire Council to calculate the total Council Tax for 2015/2016, you are required to confirm your Precept Requirement for 2015/2016 by completing and returning the attached form by 23 January 2015.  This date is critical to the reports being prepared by Wiltshire Council in order to set the Council Tax, and, as always, your co-operation in meeting the deadline is greatly appreciated. Please contact us as soon as possible if you have trouble in making this date.

As in previous years, Wiltshire Council is providing top up grants to Town and Parish Councils in relation to the effect that localised council tax support reductions have on the tax base. Last year Wiltshire Council consulted with all Town and Parish Councils about the reduced level of funding from central government. It was agreed that the level of top up grant that Wiltshire Council provides to Towns and Parishes would reduce by 35% in 2014/2015.  It was also agreed that the level of top up grant would reduce in line with the reduction in amount of Revenue Support Grant that Wiltshire Council receives from Central Government. For 2015/2016 the grant will therefore be reduced by 27%.  
The top up grant will therefore be £491.02. This means that the Band D charge for next year will therefore be the Precept figure divided by tax base £131.06 The Clerk would like to inform Council that the present precept top up grant was £672.63 and the final Precept request figure was divided by a tax base of £125.06. 
The Clerk has started preparing the Precept Budget and will bring a first draft to the December meeting with three suggested budgets to be discussed. These will need to be resolved at the latest by the 13th January 2015 meeting.

19. Payments LGA 1972 s150 (5)
To retrospectively review and approve the items of expenditure listed below: 
Invoices

Wages October LGA 1972 s111 





         £335.92
Postage LGA 1972 s111






         £    2.48
Travelling Clerk LGA 1972 s111





         £    7.74

Heat Light etc LGA 1972 s111





         £    8.67

Woodland Tree Trust Reimbursement Highways Act 1980 

         £  35.00

K. M. Dike Nurseries Open Spaces act 1906 ss 9 and 10

         £268.13

Receipts
Horningsham IT Usage Contribution 500031



         £  15.70

The Clerk would like to highlight to Council that the below payments were missed noting in the July Minutes, this was picked up during the Clerks interim audit she has just actioned.
Council is asked to note that the Clerk has moved £995.00 from Account number 07052153 to 00108234 on the 30th October 2014 to cover the above cheque payments and the Clerks Standing Order.

Receipts

Defibrillator Donation 500019





         £  30.00
Defibrillator Donation 500020





         £  30.00

20. Clerks Annual Salary Review

Council is asked to hear the recommendations from the Staffing Committee re the Clerks Salary Review.

Salaries

Council is asked to approve that the Clerks salary payment continues to be made by banker’s standing order provided that the instructions are signed by two members and a copy is retained and any payments are reported to council as made. 
(See financial orders 6.8 the approval of the use of a banker’s standing order shall be renewed by resolution of the council at least every two years.)

21. Clerk’s Report
Clerk’s Office Risk Assessment

Council is asked to note that the Clerk has had her Risk Assessment actioned on her working area. The report confirms that there has been no change to her working environment since the last report.
Pat Testing

Council is asked to note the Clerks electrical equipment is to be Pat tested in the next few weeks as the Clerk was unable to arrange a suitable time before her holiday that fitted with the Contractors.
22. Meetings for Councillors to consider attending

Councillors are asked if they could inform the Clerk should they wish to attend or the Clerk to attend on their behalf the below:
Wiltshire Council Car Parking Consultation Workshop
The workshop is being held on the 4th December 2014 at County Hall in Trowbridge. 

The agenda will be:

1900hrs            -           Meet and greet with coffee

1915hrs            -           Welcome and venue arrangements and agenda

1920hrs            -           Car Park Review explanation

1940hrs            -           Workshop (general discussions on town proposals capturing comments – details available through consultation link)

2030hrs            -           Voting on consultation questions

2050hrs            -           Round up and close
Council is asked to note that the Clerk is able to attend this meeting if no Councillors are able to attend.
23. Correspondence received 
Heart of Wessex LAG - news update

Best place to raise a family in the UK
Woodland Trust tree planting event kit
Ready Steady Grow Booklet
Cranborne Chase AONB seminar lighting issues and how to help reduce light pollution in and around the AONB
Wiltshire Councils review on car parking charges and management, with the potential use of new technologies and the future role of local communities. The review also covers other aspects such as parking standards, first hour free parking and other charging exemptions

BT Phone boxes Consultation prior to removal
Came & Company Fireworks and Bonfire Advice

Cokers Lane, Kilmington Notice of Closure
Booklets, Brochures and Emails on the below list were also received.
Clerks & Councils Direct
Zone outdoor Fitness

Hags SMP leaflet
24. Parish Clerks Delegated Powers

The Clerk will give Council details of any matters dealt with under her delegated powers since the last meeting of Council. LGA 1972 s101
25. Notice of items to be taken into consideration at the next meeting in December. 

Councillors are asked to highlight any further items.
¼ Budget report 

Draft Budget
General Reserves

26. Items for Parish Newsletter & Notice Boards

Councillors are asked to inform the Clerk.
27. Date of the next meeting
The Council is asked to note that the Tuesday 9th December 2014 is the date of the next meeting. The Parish Meeting will start at 7.30pm followed on by the Annual Parish Council Meeting. All are welcome to attend.
Council are asked to note that in the exercise of their functions they must take note of the following: Equal opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder, Health and Safety and Human Rights. Any person who may find difficulty in access to the meeting through disability is asked to advise the Clerk (07540 611906) or 01985 213436 email (maidenbradley@virginmedia.com) at least 24 hours before the meeting so that every effort may be made to provide access.
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